## **PASTOR'S REPORT:**

Deacon Dan reported that RCIA will observe a Seder Meal. There is a total of 33 candidates in the two RCIA classes (English and Spanish).

Father Jason reported on the following:

The startup process for the Columbarium has been approved by the Bishop. The Columbarium planning committee is in process of forwarding the recommendations for the architect and design to the diocese. There will be a Columbarium parish meeting to explain and answer questions about the Columbarium.

The request for a new organ has been submitted to the diocese. The parish finance committee still has to make arrangements for financing the organ. The estimated cost of the organ is \$150,000. The diocese has approved the organ request, but wants to know where the money will come from to buy it (fund raising and/or loan). It will take Fox Music four months to install organ, speakers, and electrical wiring. The parish needs the organ in time for next year's deaconate ordination ceremony (to be held at ICC).

Next year (2017) will be the 35<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the Immaculate Conception Parish. The parish was incorporated as a parish on April 11, 1982. Big events will be planned for celebrating the anniversary.

There will be no Seder Meal this year for Holy Week.